
Bluff Town Council 2021 Amended Budget Hearing Minutes 
June 1, 2021 

Bluff Community Center at 5:30 p.m. 
190 N 3rd East       P.O. Box 324 

435-672-9990 
 

Regular meetings are held the first three Tuesdays of every month at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Bluff Community Center. Requests to be on the agenda may be submitted in writing to 
Ann Leppanen (ann@townofbluff.org) at least 4 days before the meeting. Agendas and 

minutes are posted at: 
townofbluff.org and audio, in addition, at the Utah Public Notice Website 

This meeting was held electronically. 
 

The meeting started at 5:36 p.m. 
Roll Call  Mayor Ann K. Leppanen, Luanne Hook, Linda Sosa, Brant Murray, Jim Sayers 
absent 
 
Discussion of Proposed 2021 Amended Budget 
Leppanen explained when projecting for the 2021 budget the revenue was 
underestimated leading to approximately $230,000 in surplus funds for 2022. To 
approve the 2022 budget, we must deal with the surplus, where it should go in the 
budget. Michael Haviken found discrepancies made in invoicing the road work the 
County completed in the Fall and we have not received the final bill. The only debt we 
have is $19,500 for incorporation, Leppanen asked the State for the bill so we can pay it 
while we have the surplus. Murray said we have come through the covid year in good 
shape. Hook pointed out we are on a fiscal calendar; our year starts July 1st.  There 
were no questions from the public. Leppanen stated the certified tax rate will come out 
June 8th, which we must have before we can vote to approve on June 15th. Leppanen is 
talking with Zions Bank about our options for the surplus. Lastly, we file the budgets with 
the State. We will discuss options in a work session. 
 
Murray motioned to adjourn at 5:48 p.m., Hook seconded and Leppanen, Murray, Hook 
and Sosa voted in favor.                                                                                              
Linda Sosa Recording Officer 

This meeting took place electronically in order to follow the social distancing guidelines given by 
state and local authorities. The public was able to connect and participate electronically.         
For requests to receive emails/meeting invitations email linda@townofbluff.org  

 
 


